THE NEWSLETTER
We welcome everyone 
Union Congregational Church of Hancock UCC


                 
      May/June 2015

FROM THE CHURCH PRESIDENT
   As Spring arrives (finally!), I find I am always filled with hope and a sense of renewal.  I'm energized by the warmth of the sun, the return of sweet birds to my feeders and the peeking out of purple, white and yellow as my crocuses push through the soil and show themselves again.  As a church family, we have struggled through a long, challenging Winter and I don't know about you, but I feel a huge sense of relief now that it is over!

   As we welcome back members and friends from their winter homes, each Sunday holds a little more love.  The energy is building as committees meet and begin to put into action all the plans they've been talking about over the winter.  There are exciting things happening and many ways to be in fellowship with each other and offer support to our church projects and our greater community.  

   You do not have to be on a committee or board to be involved.  Maybe you have time to work on one project that touches your heart.  Maybe you have a great idea but not enough time to take action on it alone - bring it to Deacons or Outreach or Council.  We will be supporting Loaves & Fishes for a week in June - sign up just for one morning if that's all you can do.  Get ready to help with the Guild Rummage Sale, even it's just an hour to help with set up; come to a Wednesday night study whenever you can (you don't need to commit to every week to enjoy time with other members and friends!); read the minutes of each committee and be engaged and aware regarding all the wonderful things that are happening.  

   Over the next several months, you will be hearing a lot about what we are calling the "Communication Initiative".  Throughout the Healthy Congregations workshops, communication remained central to much of our conversation.  It is important that we define and identify effective ways to share information and continue to practice healthy ways to communicate with each other.  There will be information shared with the congregation that will outline this important project and I encourage you to reach out to me if you have any questions, concerns or ideas.  Building a circle of trust, respect and value among one another is the goal of any group that wants to be in healthy relationship with each other.  This has been a commonly expressed hope for our congregation and I believe we are well on our way!

   I invite you all to participate, to be engaged and to be aware.  Our church family is strong and filled with love and joy and support and forgiveness and encouragement.  Let our actions reflect all that is the best in us.                                                                                       
Peace and Love,

Tamara Crowley, President
FROM THE DEACONS
Praise God! 

   Now spring has arrived; the crocus and snow drops in the south facing gardens are blooming, and the rain is washing away the remaining snow banks which lingered in the shadows.

   What a winter we have had! Arctic storms forced cancellation of multiple services for safety's sake. Other weekends, icy roads, the intense cold, and high winds kept all but a few hearty souls home in their warm houses. On those Sundays we entered by the Social hall door, as high drifts blocked the front entrance! But our feeling of Unity and Love seemed even stronger, as we reunited when we could, for worship, song, and prayer.

   The Lenten Season was a busy one; so many wonderful Wednesday evening services to attend around our community!

   We thank Kenny Stratton for his fearless journeying to the Church, very early each Sunday morning, to turn up the heat! We also heartily thank he and Marcia for their Easter Breakfast Feast!

   We thank Edie Lounder for her tireless "keeping it all going" as Deacon Co-chair, with trips to Bangor for supplies, keeping in touch with so many, and thinking ahead about everything. 

   As Deacons, we come an hour before service starts; we put out the road cones, start the coffee and we turn on the lights. We unlock the front door, get the snacks set out, put up the hymn numbers, change the colors at the pulpit and alter-  all these things are not done as a chore, but as our active prayer, a way of entering into time with the Holy Spirit.

Our Deacons Meetings have been lively; we have welcomed the wise input of Pastor Keith Bowie. He officially transitioned from the role of "Pulpit Supply" (although from the beginning he has spent generous amounts of his time with us) to Part Time Interim at the end of March.     
   We continue to work on issues such as having a good, old fashioned phone tree, writing a new brochure for our church, communication in all forms, increasing our card and call ministry, ideas like a workshop on end of life spiritual/ practical planning, as well as more pot lucks with sharing of what Committees (or Teams, as some churches call them) are up to, amongst all of us as Church members. Anyone who is interested is encouraged to participate in these ideas! And other ideas are welcome!! 

   Many of us met again on a Friday evening and a Saturday in February with Rev. Michael Richards, as he led us in the frank, open communication of mediation and prayer. At the time of this newsletter, we plan to have a session with Rev Richards Friday evening May 29th and Saturday May 30th- all welcome and encouraged- any part of this may be attended, even if it is only for an hour! If you choose to speak, you will be listened to in full, with complete respect, love, and confidentiality.                                                                                                With Love,                                                 
Renata Moise Co-chair of Deacons
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Wednesday Night Discussion Group

After finishing Liberating Hope! we paused our discussion group during Lent, so members group could attend the Lenten Services. There are still chapters of Liberating Hope we want to go back to, and a number of "small group studies" at the end of the book which merit using in the future- there is so much to learn!

   We have now started 1 Corinthians, a fascinating study guide by Anthony Robinson, obtained through the UCC.  It focuses on Paul's letter to the Corinthians, during a time of inner turmoil and scattered loyalties in the early church, and has brought up so many thoughts and questions.

He doesn't just say "now, now, can't we all just get along?" His argument is deeper, and is based on what God has done in Jesus Christ. He works to develop a theological argument, challenging those who make claims of superior faith or knowledge. 

   Barbara Reeve wrote a wonderful skit, inspired by our studies, that was performed recently during announcements. Skit highlights: Paul's letter being pilfered from the mail as it went between Ephesus and Corinth, and an informative sign post which shows how far Hancock is from both places in Cubits (if you count Corinth, Maine as the home of the Corinthians!).

   All are welcome at the Wednesday 7 pm discussion group. We usually start with a song, prayer or poem, and find ourselves speaking to God in prayer we need during the evening. Pastor Keith joins us most weeks, and lends a calm, wise voice.   Come join us and find your faith and reason, both strengthened.

   We also plan to help out, as we are able, when Outreach holds the fund raising dinner for the Hancock Grammar Food Pantry, and give a hand to Gertrude when the Guild holds the rummage sale-  helping others is just as important for spiritual growth as contemplating one's navel (if not more so!).








        Renata Moise
A REMINDER FROM THE BOARD OF OUTREACH
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   June is coming quickly and it is time to start thinking about the Loaves and Fishes Food Pantry.  As many of you know, our church is responsible for staffing the pantry during the week of June 15th on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays from 8:30 to11:30 am.  We will be signing up for picking up food from Hannaford, serving customers, and helping in the storage area.  This will require four people each day with customers, and three people to cover the back.  I’d strongly recommend that two people work together to pick up groceries at Hannaford.  Pick-up time is 8:00 am, and others will be needed from 7:45 – 11:45 am.  The schedule will be posted for sign-ups in the social hall in May.  If you want to schedule before, e-mail me at gandjedwards@gwi.net, or call 422-0995, or see me at church. 
   



          Jeanne Edwards, Outreach Committee
MUSIC MUSIC MUSIC (FUND)

   We are well blessed this season with opportunities for music.  The Stieff baby grand piano donated by David and Joy Stratton has arrived and has been installed in the sanctuary (full article to follow). We have already heard some wonderful music from it and look forward to how much more wonderful it will sound after its first tuning following its long trip from Michigan.

   The Pierre Monteux students have been selected and will be arriving soon.  As many years in the past, 2 or 3 of them each Sunday in June will be providing chamber music during the service.  Our tradition has been to offer them each a $50 honorarium.  

   The Bell Choir under the direction of Pat Summerer was just getting into the swing of things this winter when extra notes started popping up.  It turns out that hand bells, used or not, after 20-30 years, need to be reconditioned.  So, in another month or so, and $1100 from now, we will have our bells and bell choir back in commission. 

   If you are moved by our music and would like to make a special contribution to help keep all of this going, please send a check to Union Congregational Church of Hancock, UCC designated to the Music Fund. You may further designate bells, or piano or Monteux students if you desire.  We appreciate your appreciation.                 Barbara Reeve, Chair Music Committee
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The choir has been singing for March and April and prepared a few Anthems from the New Century Hymnal with the congregation joining in on the refrain. We tried hymns that are new to us and were appropriate for Palm Sunday and Easter.  Pat Summerer had hoped to have the bell choir practicing during this period but has found that the bells need repair and the music committee is looking into having them refurbished.   David and Joy Stratton have most generously donated their baby grand Stieff piano to the church. It arrived last week and looks and sounds beautiful in the sanctuary.  They will tell us more of it's history as time goes on but I understand that Joy's mother was a very accomplished pianist and teacher and this was one of her pianos. There is a beautiful antique music cabinet that was also donated.  The Steinway piano has been moved to the choir room and the choir piano moved to the Sunday school room where we hope the teachers and children will enjoy making music.  We are always looking for choir members. Please join us at 9:00 am on Sunday mornings.



                   Debbie Riley
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The Pilgrim Guild will hold a Rummage Sale on Saturday, May 16, 8:30 - 1:00. Donations of clean men's, women's, and children's clothing; household linens; fabric; and yarn, are welcome. Donations may be left in the social hall beginning Sunday, May 10. Equally as important as the money we make is the friendly community connection our sales provide.  We greatly value this important connection with the community.  Questions? Call Gertrude Wildes, 422-3539. 
GROUNDS CLEAN UP
Hancock Scouts to Spring Clean Church Grounds Saturday May 9th.  The Hancock Boy Scouts will once again help us to finally sweep away winter on Saturday morning, May 9th.  The work will commence at 8:30 am and include a sweep and rinse of our parking lot, cleaning out the gutters alongside the backside of the education wing, and raking up leaves and winter debris on the west side of the church lot.  It’s a big job and there is much to do and any help we can muster from the congregation will be very helpful and appreciated.  The Hancock Fire Department will assist with the rinse and we hope we can finish everything by 11am.  Please consider lending a helping hand.  Let David Wildes know if you can – 422-3739.
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          Sunday, May 31st, After Church 

     Bring a box of Crackers or Cordon Bleu, some chopped Veggies or Veal Parmesan! Whatever         works for you!  Come for good food and even better conversations. While we eat and chat, various Teams (also known as Committees, but Teams sounds like all of us doing fun and important things together, which is what this Church stuff is meant to be) will be giving insight and extending invitations to ministries of all kinds. No promises, but maybe there can be a skit! (if interested in a skit, contact the Theater Team, headed by Barbara Reeve)  The desserts will have absolutely no calories! 

Food Pantry Sundays: the first Sunday of each month

   During the month of March, we collected food items every Sunday for the Hancock County Food Drive.  Food collected at many locations that month was shared with food pantries across the county.  Our church collected nearly 100 items.  A big thank you goes to everyone who participated. 

   We are now back to our regular schedule of collecting non-perishable food items on the first Sunday of every month.  In May and June, the food collected will be donated to the Hancock Grammar School food pantry.  The school was not eligible to receive food donated to the Hancock County Food Drive because “only” 52% of the students are eligible for free or reduced price lunch.  In order to participate in the Hancock County food drive, schools must have at least 75% of their students eligible for free or reduced price lunch.   

The Hancock Grammar School needs: 

· cereal 
· peanut butter

· individual pudding cups or fruit cups (Please, no applesauce or raisins.)

· Goldfish crackers

· Saltine Crackers

· pasta

Cynthia Wood, Outreach Committee

[image: image5.jpg]



Maddison Marie Holcomb daughter of Donald and Janell Holcomb was baptized on April 4, 2015.
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A big thank you to all who donated toward the Easter Flowers this year.  Feel free to sign up for any Sunday; whether you would like to provide the flowers directly or make a donation to the flower fund.  Also, as we finally see our gardens perk up now that it is spring, feel free to offer flowers from
your garden.  
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Saturday August 1st – The first Saturday in August.  What happens that day?  Hmmm….Think, think….Of course, it’s the day of our Annual Church Fair and Yard Sale!  It’s a big day in the life of our church and we need everyone’s help to make our biggest fundraiser of the year successful once again.  We need to raise $7,500 that day to help fund our church activities and keep our budget balanced.  Please save the date on your calendar so you can be available to help.  We also need lots of stuff to sell.  We’ll have a planning meeting in early June but for now please think about what you can contribute toward the success of this important church event.  Please contact David Wildes at 422-3739 with suggestions or questions.
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Benefit Supper for 

Hancock Grammar School Food Pantry

Sat. June 13         5-6:30 pm

   The Outreach Committee needs your help to hold a Benefit Supper for the Hancock Grammar School food pantry.  When school is not in session in the summer, many families need extra help because the children are not eating lunch at school.  The school food pantry will continue to function during the summer. They need funds to purchase perishable food such as milk, meat, cheese, and fresh produce, which are distributed to eligible families once a month. 

The menu for the Benefit Supper will be the same as our traditional bean supper.  We will need the same contributions and help as we always need to put on a supper.  There will be a sign up sheet in the social hall for contributions and “jobs.” If you have questions, speak with Cynthia Wood, 422-3739 or cwood001@roadrunner.com.

   We hope you will join this effort. There are children in our community who need our help.

[image: image9.png]Mark Your alendar

/L

[




-Cynthia Wood

Our condolences go out to Keith and Pam Bowie and family on the death of Keith’s brother on April 22, 2015.
THE MISSION COUNCIL ANNOUNCES THE REV. DEBORAH BLOOD AS CHOSEN
CANDIDATE TO BE NEW CONFERENCE MINISTER
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   On April 10, 2015 the Conference Minister Search Committee introduced the Rev. Deborah Blood to the Mission Council as their recommended candidate for Conference Minister of the Maine Conference UCC. After meeting with Deborah, the Mission Council ratified the Search Committee's decision and now presents her to you as the Council's chosen candidate. With optimism during this time of "moving forward" as a Conference, we look forward to introducing Deborah to you the members of the Maine Conference at a Conference Meeting on May 30th at 1pm in Waterville. Details of the meeting and several "meet and greet" events around the Conference will be forthcoming. 

   The Rev. Deborah J. Blood will be coming from Connecticut where she has been serving in a local church setting for the past ten years. She was born in Massachusetts and has consistently spent time in Maine, both while growing up and returning frequently later in life, enjoying places from Monhegan Island to a cabin in Rumford Center. She has ties going back generations, her family having once farmed in Cherryfield. Deborah has worked as a music teacher, a practicing attorney, and a local church pastor. Her participation in the life of the church is broad. She has had extensive training in mediation and conflict resolution for churches and has contributed this expertise in different settings. In the national setting Deborah has chaired the Wider Church Ministries and Common Global Ministries Boards, and travelled widely under the auspices of Wider Church Ministries. In the Association and Conference settings she has served on Church and Ministry, facilitated New Clergy Community of Practice, co-chaired the Sacred Conversations on Race Ministry Team, and chairs the Board of Directors of the Connecticut Conference. One of Deborah's colleagues said Deborah "is so ready for Conference Ministry. She has been right at the front of our restructure, willing to try new things."

   At the Maine Conference Annual Meeting 2014, we adopted the "Moving Forward Together" document as our operative vision. Deborah responded to the document, saying "if we will let it, this kicks off a voyage of discovery and curiosity - what gifts and skills, what possibilities and opportunities exist in the Maine conference that will only be discovered when connections and networks are established? What vibrant new ministries will emerge when people are equipped and trained in 21st century methods and ideas? When we equip the saints - and strengthen their connections, their gifts and skills build upon each other in exciting ways." Deborah will come here equipped and ready to move forward with us. She is passionate about the role she can play in the Maine Conference UCC and its congregations. She is hopeful about new ways for the church to be faithful in the days and years to come. And she is pragmatic in terms of doing the hard work of providing cooperative leadership to accomplish the task. And that is how we introduce to you the Rev. Deborah Blood: passionate - hopeful - pragmatic. We hope you can all join us in meeting and welcoming Deborah at the Conference Meeting and supporting events at the end of May.                      
    Maine Conference Mission Council, Stephen Hastings, Chair
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